
HSC General Meeting
Friday March 17 @ 8:15 a.m.
Link to meeting slides

President’s report (Ankur)
● MOD Pizza restaurant night, March 29
● e-waste collection, March 25, 9am-1pm

○ The Wednesday Envelope has a flyer with details on items that are and aren’t
accepted

● Spring Fling, April 19, 1-4pm
○ We’ll have carnival games, a silent auction, and teacher raffles
○ Need parent volunteers before 1pm and then after 4pm to help with setup and

cleanup
○ Silent auction: need help sourcing items to auction (e.g. gift cards, lessons).

■ Question: last time the silent auction was held in a tucked-away area
where not many people knew it was happening. Will it be different this
time and will there be a heads up on what items will be auctioned ahead
of time?

● We’ll definitely be hosting it in a more central area this year
● We can share the auction items earlier

■ Alcohol can be auctioned, but can’t be on the school site
■ We don’t generally have big-ticket items; mostly lots of gift cards - the

more the better
● Vote to approve Feb. 15 meeting notes

○ Result: Approved
● Need someone to lead the fundraising efforts for next year’s 5th Grade Science Camp
● Other volunteers needed:

○ Board positions for next school year
○ ABC Reader & Art in Action leads:

■ These require some up-front work and then minimal work through the
year

■ Calling for and coordinating volunteers, making sure the art supplies and
books are ready and accessible to volunteers

■ ABC Reader has one training course at the start
○ Spring Fling
○ Staff appreciation - need parents for setup and cleanup on one day during

Teacher Appreciation Week
○ Book fair - volunteers to process sales on the day
○ Scrip gift cards are still for sale at the office

Treasurer’s report (Doron)
● See slides for details

https://www.paynehsc.org/s/2023-03-17-General-Meeting-Presentation.pptx
https://www.paynehsc.org/s/2023-02-15-General-Meeting-Notes.pdf
https://www.paynehsc.org/s/2023-03-17-General-Meeting-Presentation.pptx


Principal’s report
● Parent education event on growth mindset, March 28 at 6 p.m. - please RSVP. Will

provide babysitting for kids who are toilet-trained and older.
● 3/4/5th grade state testing May 1-19 (SBAC, or Smarter Balanced Assessment System)

- 2 weeks of testing for 3rd & 4th grades, 3 weeks of testing for 5th grade. Important for
students to be at school and in good mindset; e.g. recommend not scheduling
doc/dentist appointments during this time

● RAFT truck coming back in May (stands for Resource Area for Teachers)
● School play this year, called “Press Start!”

○ April 27, at 4pm and 6pm
○ Tickets are free with RSVP
○ Dress rehearsal is during school day so all students have a chance to see the

show

https://www.cde.ca.gov/ta/tg/sa/

